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	Meeting
	Parent Council, Springfield Primary School, Linlithgow

	Date
	17th April 2018

	Location
	Springfield Primary School

	Attendees
	Jo Whittington (Parent Council Chair)

Mark Wells (Head Teacher)

Tim Sutcliffe (Parent Council Vice Chair)

Julie Buchanan-Smith (Parent Council Secretary)

Gillian McGregor

Laurence Kenney

Linzi Matheson

Stephanie Meakin

Theresa Philip

Sarah Carney

Mairi Macdonald-Woolley

Cllr Tom Kerr



	Apologies
	Jane Donald 

Rachel Linton

Alison Gray

Gina Finch

Helen Jenkins

Carole Rae

Sheena Miller

Graeme Kerr

Clare Cunningham

Mhairi Connor

Laura Baillie

Deborah O'Brien




	Item
	Action

	1
	Apologies presented as above

	2
	Acceptance of previous minutes proposed by Laurence Kenney and seconded by Linzi Matheson.

	3
	Head Teacher’s Report – Key Points

· The school is continuing to experience very challenging staffing issues, with Mrs Kerr, Mrs Law and Mrs Newton all still absent.  Mrs Hogg and Mrs Tulloch have been working full time hours, however Mrs Hogg can no longer work full time, and therefore Mrs Laurie (supply teacher) will cover Mrs Kerr's class until she returns.  Mrs Hogg will return to Support for Learning.  

Mr Wells wanted to thank all the teaching staff for coming together as a team, giving up large amounts of their McCrone time (agreed non-contact time for lesson planning, etc.)  to help with cover, and also to thank the parents for their understanding during a very difficult and stressful time in school.

· The gym hall and the wing have been painted recently, helping to bring up the standard of the building.  The cost of this was from the maintenance budget, and not the school budget.

· There has been a small outbreak of Norovirus in the school.  There has been a deep clean of the school, and children have been reminded to wash their hands.  Public Health have been informed and are in touch each day.  The toilets are clean and new soap has been provided.  Public health advised that anti bacterial gel is no good against Norovirus, and that soap and water should be used.  The water in the toilets has been checked and is fine to use – it is not too hot.

· The school structure will change slightly next session, with a reduction in overall numbers, going down to 13 classes.  This will mean the removal of one composite class.  



	4
	PTA Update 

· No update given, however decided an advert was required for new PTA Co-Ordinator.

Action – Jo to agree advert wording with Clare Cunningham and put out advert on Facebook

Action – Jo Whittington to ask someone to get playground tidy up organised (ongoing from February meeting)



	5
	Playground – Working Group Update

· A contractor visited the school and quoted approx. £100k to resurface the playground.  However this was not a competitive quote, but it gives an indication as to the scale of the project and funds that are required.

· Julie advised that there are a few parents offering to help with the playground project, however a much larger group of volunteers would be required to help in various capacities.  A meeting is being planned for 16th May in the school hall to tell parents about the proposals and to try and build a bigger team of volunteers.

· Ideally there would be a group who were involved in fundraising and filling out grant application forms etc, and then another team to help in the playground eg. helping with planting.  Jo  Whittington suggested contacting Pamela Barnes as she has experience of fundraising and filling out the grant forms etc.  Jo also suggested that it would be good to have a Communication Expert on board in order to keep Facebook page, School App, etc. up to date.

· Julie met with the Head of Grounds Maintenance at WLC.  He was happy with the ideas Julie had, as long as it didn't cost the department any more money, preferably saving money.  This was mainly centred around the mowing of the grass.  The idea of planting bulbs was welcomed, as long as there were no daffodils planted.  There was the option of receiving free trees, however there is no budget for the maintenance of the trees.

· Mr Wells suggested that crowd funding may be an option.  He also clarified that WLC Procurement had to be involved in the project and that there was no budget in the capital budget for the playground resurface.



	6
	Constitution Review – Working Group Update

Jo Whittington has seen the constitution and it is inadequate, therefore the review needs to be done.  Jo will discuss with Low Port Primary School and the Springfield Out of School Club, as both have recently reviewed their constitution.  Jo also advised that she had spoken to OSCR and that at the AGM there is no need for anyone to resign and be reappointed – those wishing to stay as Parent Council members can remain as they are. The only time resignations are required is when someone is resigning from the Parent Council, in any role.
Action – Jo to discuss with Low Port Primary School and Springfield Out of School Club re constitution review.



	7
	Walking Bus – Working Group Update

There is some movement on the walking bus idea. Deborah Paton and Mrs McAlpine are working on this. 
Transition Linlithgow have recently received some funding and are about to employ someone to look after Active Travel in Linlithgow. Springfield & Bonnytoun and Transition Linlithgow need to work together to ensure that there is a joined up approach.
Action – Jo to contact Pamela Barnes and pass on names of people previously interested in the Walking Bus group.



	8
	Building & Facilities – Working Group Update

Question raised as to whether a working group is still required as toilets are due to be refurbished in 2021 and various parts of the school have been painted.  Mr Wells advised that four more Promethean boards had been installed in school this week.
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ActivPanel

Avdilable in 65” 4K, 70" HD, 75" 4K, & 86" 4K

The award-winning ActivPanel is the premium interactive display for
immersive leaming, providing a tablet-like experience at the front of the
classroom. Innovative InGlass™ technology delivers the industry’s most
natural writing experience for feachers and students to collaborate with
ease.







	AOCB
	Any Other Business



	AOCB 1
	Julie Buchanan-Smith raised concern with regards to children being given access to email (Glow Mail) without parents’/carers’ knowledge or permission.  Mr Wells advised that all children have an account from Primary One across all of West Lothian.  A few other parents at the meeting were also unaware of the Glow Mail account, and also that children were not restricted in who they could email or receive emails from.  Mr Wells advised that he would provide parents with more information on Glow Mail.

Action – Mr Wells to send out information about GLOW to parents and carers, explaining what this email account allows children to do and what safeguards are in place to ensure the children’s safety.



	AOCB 2
	Cllr Tom Kerr advised that it had been decided that a consultation would take place with regards to the changes to IMS.  Only parents in the IMS system will be involved in the consultation and the result will be known by the 29th May 2018.  £493k has to be saved in some way, whether that is a change / reduction in whole or part of the service or introduce charges in whole / part to save the money.  

It was discussed as to whether it would be possible to teach whole classes to play the recorder or ukulele, as currently not all children have access to learn to play an instrument.  Ukulele used to be taught to P4, but no-one at the meeting knows where the ukuleles are currently.

It was asked whether it would be possible for a private teacher to come into the school to teach music, eg piano lessons at lunchtime or Music Buds / Music Blooms after school in the music room.

Action - Mr Wells will ask if it would be possible for a private music teacher to come into the school to teach music.

Action – Mr Wells to look into reinstating class music lessons, eg ukulele or recorder




